

## City of Medford

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

City Hall - Room 202 Medford, Massachusetts 02155 Telephone (781) 393-2408

FAX: (781) 393-2514 TDD: (781) 393-2516

July 6, 2017

Dear Resident,

I am writing to provide you with an update of activities that will take place next week at Riverbend Park.

On **July 12th and 13th** our environmental consulting firm, Stantec, will be overseeing borings being drilled in various locations throughout the fenced area. These borings will be used to test the soil for possible contaminates at a variety of depths. This will help us understand what solutions are appropriate for this location. The City will receive the results of these tests in August and review possible solutions with the consultant at that time. As more information becomes available, my office will be in contact.

Please be advised that a portion of the land within the fenced area belongs to the MA Department of Conservation and Recreation. Accordingly, it is possible that you will see activity within the fenced area, near the Riverbend Yacht Club, without notice from the City.

Thank you for your understanding and if there are any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to call.

Very truly yours,

STEPHANIE M. BURKE

Mayor

Cc:

Energy and Environment

Stephanie M. Burke

Law